MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION PROGRAM COUNCIL, 
HELD ON WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 5th 2005. 


PRESENT: Diane Bates, Alan Cohen, David Holmes, Katie Hynes, Karen Jenkins, Ariane Pfenninger, John Pollock, Suriza Van Der Sandt, Dodi Schmidt, Jennifer Wang, Simona Wright. 


APOLOGIES: Trish Wallace 


1) The Minutes of the meeting held on September 7th were approved subject to the insertion of the word "international" between "matriculated" and "students". 

2) The success of the on-campus International Literacy Survey was noted, with the current number of returns being over 200.  The Council affirmed the need to utilize the results of the survey to promote international development on the campus. 

3) The study abroad semester-imbalance was discussed. The Council noted the need to recommend students to study abroad in the Fall semester and to dissuade students from undertaking this during the Spring semester. 

4) The campus-wide workshop on "Health, Safety and Emergency Management" is now scheduled for the morning of Wednesday November 2nd. Notification is being sent out to academic leaders and program coordinators. This workshop is tied into the study abroad program in the sense of detailing procedures to follow in cases of emergency. 

5) It was noted that the Council should be instrumental in developing a job description for, and in defining the role of, the post of Director of Undergraduate Global Programs. 

6) The composition of the Council was discussed.  It was noted that  the current composition lists the Directors of Graduate and Undergraduate Global Programs, 8 faculty and 4 students. The Council moved that both the Director of the  International Studies Program and the Director of the International Business Program should be invited to attend, as should language program coordinators whose students are required to study abroad. It was felt that the current composition had not given appropriate regard to potentially important faculty members who would have valued contributions to make to the Council. 

7) It was noted that we have to report to CAP once a semester. 

8) The draft document concerning Application Guidelines for Study Abroad Programs was approved, subject to minor changes. The document is attached to these Minutes and forms part of the Minutes. 

9) The next meeting of the Council will be at 1.30pm on Wednesday November 2nd. 


David Holmes 
10/11/05 

